
 

February 4, 2013 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Lance Kinzer, Chairperson 

House Committee on Judiciary 

Statehouse, Room 165-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Kinzer: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2128 by Representative Sloan 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2128 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2128 would amend the Kansas Open Records Act by adding to the list of records that 

are not required to be disclosed to the public by an agency.  Records of a utility regarding 

information about cyber security threats would be exempt, as would information on attacks or 

general attempts to attack utility operations provided to law enforcement agencies, the Kansas 

Corporation Commission, the federal Energy Regulatory Commission, the U.S. Department of 

Energy, the Southwest Power Pool, the North American Electric Reliability Corporation, and the 

Federal Communications Commission or any other federal, state, or regional organization that 

has a responsibility for the safeguarding of telecommunications, electric, motor fuel, or natural 

gas energy supply systems. 

 

 The passage of HB 2128 would have no fiscal effect for the Kansas Corporation 

Commission or the Office of the Attorney General. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Tom Day, KCC 

 Willie Prescott, Attorney General’s Office  


